
       Wednesday, March 10, 2021 

 The regular meeting of the Irene-Wakonda School board was held on Wednesday, March 10, 2021 in the 

lobby of the Elementary school.  Members present were Mark Logue, Mike Logue, Carla Marshall, Amanda Healy 

and Brian Spurrell.  Administrators present were Dave Hutchison, Pam Rudd, Bruce Bailey and Deb Lyle.  Other 

present were Stacy Peterson, Eric Anderson, Amy Orr, Mike Pollman, Casey Pollman, Tina Lee, Troy Hansen, Dallas 

Hansen, Alicia Hanse, and Brendon Hansen. 

 Mike Logue, Board President, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Motion was made by Brian Spurrell and seconded by Amanda Healy to adopt the agenda.  Motion carried. 

 Motion was made by Carla Marshall and seconded by Mark Logue to approve the following consent 

agenda items: 

 The minutes from the February 21 meeting 

 The financial reports for the General Fund, Capital Outlay Fund, Special Ed Fund, Capital Projects Fund, 

Food Service Fund, Driver’s Ed Fund and Trust & Agency 

 The bills for the district 

 Bus fuel quotes: 

  Gerstner - #2 - $2.9537; #1 - $3.2537 

  Klaudt - #2 - $2.7565; #1 - $2.9280 

  Accept quote from Klaudt 

 Heating fuel quotes 

  Gerstner - #2 - $2.6818 

  Klaudt - #2 - $2.4815 

  Accept quote from Klaudt 

Motion carried. 

 Upcoming meetings and events were discussed.  The Principals and Superintendent gave their reports.  

We have 27 four year olds for preschool next year.  Our cut off to split the class is 24.  We will possibly have 8 

three year olds for preschool.  Mrs. Lyle and Mrs. Lee led a discussion to not have a three-year-old preschool next 

year and split the four year olds to go Tuesday/Thursday and Monday/Wednesday. 

 We had a review of the Start to School Plan.   

Eric Anderson, Casey Pollman, Dallas Hansen, Mike Pollman and Amy Orr addressed the board during the 

Public Input portion of the meeting. 

Mr. Hutchison brought up summer projects.  The playground at the Elementary needs repair, the parking 

lot on the west side of the new gym needs to be completed, and we are still proceeding with the land purchase by 

the high school in Irene. 

Motion was made by Mark Logue and seconded by Carla Marshall to approve the work agreement for 

Darlene Livingston as Assistant Cook at the Elementary School at $12.00 per hour.  Motion carried. 

Motion was made by Brian Spurrell and seconded by Mark Logue to open Prom up to out of town dates.  

Motion carried. 

The board discussed public access to the gym and weight room. 

Motion was made by Amanda Healy and seconded Carla Marshall to go into executive session at 7:16 p.m.  

SDCL 1-25-2.1 SDCL 1.25.2.4 Motion carried. 

Mike Logue, Board Chairman, declared executive session over at 7:32 p.m. 

Motion was made by Brian Spurrell and seconded by Amanda Healy to adjourn at 7:34 p.m.  Motion 

carried. 
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